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Naseby Parish Council meet on the first 

Thursday of each month (excluding 

January and August). All meetings have 

returned to in-person meetings. 

Please check the monthly meeting 

agendas on the Parish Council website. 

All agendas and minutes can be accessed 

via www.naseby.org, including the parish 

notice board located on School Lane. 

 

CONTACT US: 

Josie Flavell  

Clerk to Naseby Parish Council 

E: clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com 

T: 07471 134 931 

 

 

Naseby News is our very own village  

newsletter paid for by Naseby Parish  

Council. All contributions of interesting  

village news, are gratefully received and 

thank you to those who provided articles  

for this edition. 

It costs as little as £7.50 to advertise  

your business. All funds received from  

advertising will go towards printing costs. 

Contact Josie Flavell, Parish Clerk, for  

more details  

tel: 07471 134931 or email:  

clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com 

 
A big THANK YOU goes out to Liz Capell and her helpers for  

delivering the ‘Naseby News’. If you are able to help our  

volunteer delivery team please contact the Parish Clerk. 

 

http://www.naseby.org/
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• Queens Jubilee Celebrations 
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• Halloween Pantomime 
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HEADLINE 
 

 
Welcome to the Autumn edition of Naseby News! 
 
Yet again, a lot has happened since the last issue; Covid-19 
restrictions have ceased, schools have re-opened, and 
events have started back up again! 
 
This issue is packed full of informative articles, local 
information, up and coming events and advertisements, so 
please do take the time to read all that’s on offer and 
support local events and initiatives. 
 
Lastly, Happy Halloween  
and have a wonderful and  
safe Bonfire Night! 
 
 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



  

 

COUNCILLOR VACANCY 
 

 
We still have a vacancy for a Parish Councillor!  
If you are aged 18 years and above, have lived or worked in the 
parish (within a 3-mile radius) for 12 months or more, then you are 
eligible to apply. 
 
It isn’t an arduous position. You can give as little or as much as you 
like, but it is a rewarding position, especially knowing you have 
helped shape the community you live/work in!  
 
So, if anyone is interested, please contact the Clerk at  
clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com  
 
 

 

 

 

mailto:clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com


  

COMMUNITY BENCHES 
 
 
Some of you will have noticed the 3 benches installed by the Parish 
Council around the edges of the playing field.  
 
Manufactured by a UK manufacturer from recycled plastic, they will not 
rot and require no painting. 
 
For the many walkers who exercise on the field, they will provide 
somewhere to stop and rest, to watch football or maybe to just have a 
picnic! 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 



 
 
 
 
 
  

 

WATER PRESSURE 
ANGLIAN WATER UPDATE 
 
Following lobbying by the Parish Council, Anglian Water have installed a 
Pressure Reduction Unit on their water main near to Mill Hill Farm on Sibbertoft 
Road. The large piece of kit was placed in a substantial excavation in the verge 
and is now operational. 
 
Water is supplied to Naseby from a service reservoir at Cold Ashby via a 
pipeline which passes through the village along Church Street and then 
northwards along Sibbertoft Road, to supply Sibbertoft village. 
 
Large water pressure variations within the old cast iron water pipes have led to 
a long history of pipe fractures, particularly to the north of the A14, leading to 
losses of pressure within Naseby. 
 
Since it’s installation, one or two new leaks have been spotted towards 
Sibbertoft, well to the north of the pressure reduction unit, but there has been 
no reported loss of pressure within the main village. It is still early days! 
 
The length of water pipe from Mill Hill Farm to the Sibbertoft Service reservoir 
is being promoted for replacement (approx. 5,000 metres), but it is highly 
unlikely this will be considered within the current Anglian Water business period 
ending in 2025. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Pressure Reduction Unit 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Parish Council will continue to monitor instances of low water 
pressure and leaks. 
 
 

 
If you experience low pressure or notice a leak, please report it 

to Anglian Water Freephone no 03457 145 145 or online. You 
could also put something on the Naseby Facebook page or 

notify the clerk 07471134931 or a parish Councillor. 

  

 

Sibbertoft Service Reservoir Location 



  

CCTV SYSTEM 
 

In the very near future, the Parish  
Council will be installing external CCTV  
at the Village Hall and playing field.  
 
There will be 5 cameras which will 
monitor and cover the entrance to the  
Village Hall and car park, the play area,  
the tennis courts and also the playing  
field. 
 
These cameras will be operational 24 hours per day, 7 days a week. 
 
Council is ensuring that all policies and procedures will be in place and 
that all regulations are met surrounding such a system.  New signage 
alerting members of the public of the system, will be installed in due 
course. 
 
The Clerk will be the main Data Controller with both Cllr Johnston and 
Cllr Collins acting as secondary Data Controllers. 
 
These cameras are there to prevent criminal damage and activity, and 
Council hope that they will deter any one from acting in this way, making 
it a safer place for all users. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not  
hesitate to contract the Clerk at  
clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com or  
07471 134931. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

mailto:clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com


  

 

 

 
 
 

 
The Parish Council are considering holding a street party in 
celebration of the Queen reaching 70 years on the throne! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The street party could potentially be held on the High Street, and 
all would be welcome. However, we need help to make this 

happen and are looking for expressions of interest from people 
within the parish, to help organise this event. 

 

If you can help, please register your interest with the Clerk at 
clerk.nasebypc@outlook.com in the first instance. 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH NEWS 
 

 

Dear Friends, 
 
We had a wonderful churchyard tidying session in September, which has 
made a huge difference, making the whole area much neater and more 
attractive.  Thank you so much to all those who took part, and a special 
thank you to Mrs. Cook, our school’s new headteacher, who not only came 
over to help but also brought delicious and very welcome refreshments!  
 
On a similar outdoor note, Father Kris has been organising Forest 
Church for families, children (7+), and young people from across the 
benefice.  It enables and encourages them to gather together outdoors 
and make connections with God in creation and share faith and friendship. 
There are fun activities, games to play, bible stories around the fire pit, and 
prayers. Some of you will have experienced or know about all this from the 
introductory sessions he ran in Naseby school, and information sent out to 
parents, but if you would like further information, please contact Fr. Kris 
(curate@nasebygroup.org). We really look forward to welcoming you. 
 
We would also love to see you in All Saints’ Church on 31st October – It is 
All Saints’ Day, and we will be having a special 10.00am service to 
celebrate this; you are warmly invited to join us. 
 

With every blessing, 
Miranda 

 
The Revd Canon Miranda Hayes 
 
The Naseby Group of Parishes:  
Clipston, Haselbech, Kelmarsh,  
Marston Trussell, Naseby, Sibbertoft and Welford 
 

email: rector@nasebygroup.org Tel : 01858 525342 
www.nasebygroup.org   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
  

 
 



 
  

 

 
AGE UK – SEPTEMBER 2021 
 

Hello again! Despite another somewhat difficult year, we have had some 
beautiful late summer weather - isn’t it a pity we can’t bottle some of it 
for the cooler months. 
 
I would like to share with you details of the Daventry District Forum, 
(DDF).  Some of you will know about it, but if you are new to the area, you 
may not have heard about it.  
 
Pre-Covid, there used to be a monthly afternoon meeting at Daventry for 
retired people. They would include a speaker, tea, and possibly some light 
exercises. Hopefully, they will start these meetings up again, but in the 
meantime, there is a useful quarterly newsletter, which includes lots of 
information. There is a list of very useful numbers for support and advice, 
which I would be happy to copy for anyone who would like it. There are 
adverts for what is coming up in the area, and Home Safety tips including 
fire safety, and lots more. I will endeavour to make sure a copy is 
displayed in the Parish Notice board near the school, or, you can visit DDF 
on their website www.westnorthants.gov.uk/ddf  
 
On a different subject, you may have noticed that we are not getting so 
many door-to-door callers since Covid; every cloud has a silver lining! 
However, we still need to careful.  I had one forceful guy trying his 
hardest to let him clean our block paved drive. The village WhatsApp 
group is great for warning other villagers of who might be about. 
 
Let’s hope we all soon get our Covid booster jabs. Stay safe! 

Liz Capell 740568 

lizziecapell@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 

 

http://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/ddf


 
  

 

 
NASEBY VILLAGE HALL SPORTS COURT 

 
FREE OPEN MORNING 

 

Tuesday October 26th  

10.00am – 12.00 

 

Come along with the children! Try out the sports 

available on your doorstep! Free! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THIS EVENT IS FREE!  Free entry! Free refreshments! 
 

 
Hockey   Tennis   Basketball   Netball   

Table tennis    Volley Ball 

Short tennis   Quick Cricket Badminton    

Football 

   
 

 

 

  



 
  

 



 
  

NASEBY VILLAGE HALL IMPROVEMENT PLAN 
 

 
The first stage of our improvements to 
the Village Hall is a new kitchen, thanks 
to Naseby resident Michelle Simons who 
persuaded her employer, Howdens 
Kitchens in Northampton to donate new 
kitchen units to the village.  
 
We are complimenting this with two new 
double ovens and a new hob unit for a 
total upgrade. 
 

Due to numerous bookings in the 
hall this autumn until the end of 
the year we are planning an 
installation during January or 
February next year. We are 
looking for volunteers to help take 
out the old units, remove the old 
wall tiles, assembly the new units, 
install all the base and wall units, 
worktop, electric appliances, sink 
units and new tiles on wall. 

 
 

If you have any of the necessary skills and/or enthusiasm and 
would like to contribute to your village hall community hub,  

please get in touch. 
 

Call 07817 441948 or email nasebyvillagehall@gmail.com  for more 
information. 

 

 

mailto:nasebyvillagehall@gmail.com


 
  

 

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE UPDATE 
 

Well, it has been another strange year, although Naseby W.I. have not 
been idle. We have done quite a lot over the summer, including a lovely 
Pimms evening, afternoon tea in a garden on a glorious hot day, a visit to 
Delapre Abbey gardens and tea in the rain, plus a trip to the beautiful 
“Kathy Brown’s Garden” at Stevington in Bedfordshire. 
 
We are now delighted to have started meeting again at The Chapel, it is 
great to be back after our period of only meeting on Zoom, and to see old 
friends face to face. We also have several new Members to our group; 
we welcome them and hope they enjoy being part of W.I. 
 
Over the next few months, we have some interesting talks planned, 
starting with one of our Members, Cherry, who wrote a book when she 
was living in The Philippines. This will be on Thursday Oct 14th. In 
November, we will be hearing about the history of Madame Tussauds 
and how wax figures are made. Our December meeting will find us 
singing with Rebecca Schneider, which should get us all in the mood for 
Christmas. 
 
In the New year we will be having a late Christmas Pub lunch. In 
February, we will be learning how to take care of our house plants. In 
March, we will hear the story of the Caribbean Community in 
Northampton following the “Windrush” era. We are particularly looking 
forward to hearing all about this from June-Elizabeth White-Smith-Gulley. 
We meet on the second Thursday of each month at 7.30pm. If you would 
like to join us for any of these talks, do come along as a guest.  
Alternatively, if you would like more information, please contact Angela 
Carter on 740147, or Liz Capell on 740568. 

 
 
Liz Capell - Secretary 

 

 



  

NASEBY WOMEN’S INSTUTUTE 
SUMMER PROGRAMME 2021 

 

 
 
Meetings are ‘normally’ held in Naseby Methodist  
Chapel at 7.30pm on the second Thursday of each month 
 

October 14th  
My Time in the Philippines and Why I Wrote My First Book 
Speaker: Cherry Whiskin 
An inspiring talk from Naseby WI’s own author 
 

November 11th  
The History of Madame Tussauds and How Wax Figures are Made 
Speaker: Lucy Swales 
A fascinating talk from Lucy who is a wig maker for Madame Tussauds 
 

December 9th 
Christmas ‘Sing-a -long’ 
Choir Master: Rebecca Schneider 
Be prepared to sing all our favourite Christmas songs -  at last! 
 

January 13th 
Christmas Lunch, Bull’s Head, Clipston, 12.30pm 
 

February 10th   
Care of House Plants 
Speaker: Susie Lickman, Windowsills in the Eco-Village 
How to make your house plants thrive all year round! House plants also for sale 
 

March 10th 
‘Black History’ 
Speaker: June-Elizabeth White-Smith-Gulley 
The story of the Caribbean Community in Northampton following the ‘Windrush’ era. 
 

Other Activities: 
Walking Group and Book Club 
New members always welcome, please contact Angela Carter (President) 
angelajcarter@live.com if you would like to join 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCHYARD CLEAR-UP! 
 

Many thanks to all who participated in the clear up on the 
19th of September. It was very much appreciated, and it 
was great to see the wide age range involved and to meet 
Louise Cook the new Naseby School Headteacher. 
 
Thanks also to Suthan and Naseby HQ for providing some 
much-needed food and drink. 
 

Margaret Diack 
Church Warden 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 
  

 

 

 
 

Bonfire Safety Advice 
October 2021 

 

As we move into Autumn, 

Northamptonshire Fire and 

Rescue Service has seen an 

increase in emergency calls to 

bonfires that have burned out of 

control, as gardeners prepare for 

the winter months. 
 

 

So far this week, we have been called to eight 
bonfires that were putting property at risk. 

 

 

 

NFRS is urging everyone to be extra careful before lighting bonfires and to 

follow some simple guidance to prevent it from getting out of hand 
 

▪ Before lighting the bonfire, check that no pets or children are hiding 

inside it 

▪ Build the stacks so that it is stable and will not collapse outwards or   

▪ to one side.  

▪ Never use flammable liquids such as petrol or paraffin to light the fire.  

▪ Don't burn foam-filled furniture, aerosols, tins of paint or bottles. 

▪ Always keep children and pets away from the fire.  

▪ Don't leave the bonfire unattended. 

▪ Keep buckets of water, the garden hose, or a fire extinguisher nearby. 

▪ Pour water on the embers before leaving. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

We need your Help! 
The Village Hall Team is planning to bring you another spectacular fair on 

the weekend 16th and 17th of July 2022 

We’d like to assemble a small, special team to work together through the 

autumn and winter on this event. 

We are looking for bakers, float collectors, sign makers, sign knockers in; parking 

assistants, stall bookers, traffic directors, runners, walkers, shoppers, orderers, list 

tickers, box tickers, joke makers, organisers, bar help (18+) waiting staff; tea makers; 

coffee pourers, milk buyers, beer collectors, marquee erectors (and take downers); 

roper offers, washer uppers, cash and carry goers. There are dozens of small every day 

uncomplicated little jobs to do to make the fair even better than last year. 

WE PROMISE NOT TO MAKE YOU JOIN A COMMITTEE – JUST VOLUNTEER SOME TIME 

ON AND OFF THROUGH THE NEXT FEW MONTHS 

LET’S MAKE THIS A REAL COMMUNITY EFFORT! 

If you’re willing to give help at all no matter how little, and no matter 

when please contact Bella on 07740037988 

 



  

 

 
 
 
 

FILM NIGHT 
 

SATURDAY 13th November 
NASEBY VILLAGE HALL @ 7.00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TICKETS @ ONLY £6.00 
AVAILABLE FROM NASEBY 

VILLAGE SHOP OR BY CALLING 
07817 441948 

 

BAR AND REFRESHMENTS 
AVAILABLE 

 

 

 
 

 



  

 

BOO! is back        
 

JOIN US FOR A HALLOWEEN PANTO, get the kids dressed up, 

munch on sweets and have a great laugh! 🍭🍫🍬. 
 

You'll absolutely love it! 
 

We're bringing our 2019 sold-out spooktacular to Naseby 
Village Hall this October. 

 

Guarantee your place by booking in advance on-line! 
 

Get your tickets now: 
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/jacobiteproductions 
Also available from Naseby village shop (cash only) 

 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/jacobiteproductions


  

 



 
  

CHRISTMAS TABLE RUNNER 
 

FULL DAY WORKSHOP 

 

 

 
 

 

Make this gorgeous, heatproof Christmas table 

runner 40” x 10” 

 

£40.00 

 
• Experienced tutor 

• Small groups 

• Day workshop 

• All materials provided 

• Additional kits available to buy  

• Mulled ‘wine’ and mince pies 

• Tea and coffee   

For more info and to book your place contact: 

limetreequilts@gmail.com   07740 037988 

Hurry to book your place now! 

 
Some basic machine sewing experience helpful but not essential. 

Bring your own sewing machine, scissors, and thread.  

Bring a packed lunch! 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Presents 

 

Quilted Christmas Stocking Workshop 
  

Join us to make this delightful, quilted stocking 

decoration to grace your chimney this Christmas. 

Finished size 35 cm x 25 cm 

 
• Experienced tutor 

• Small groups 

• 2 hour workshops 

• All materials provided 

• Additional kits available (£12 – order on booking) 

• Mulled ‘wine’ and mince pies 

£25.00 

 
Date:   Saturday November 20th 2021 

Time:    2.00-4.00pm   

Place:  Fairfax Room, Naseby Village Hall NN6 6DE 

 
For more info and to book your place contact: 

limetreequilts@gmail.com   07740 037988 

 

Hurry to book your place now! 
 

  

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 



  

 
ADVERTISEMENTS 
 
 
 
 

  

Enjoy dance and fitness classes for all ages in our 
suite of professional studios. 

o Pilates 
o RAD Ballet 
o IDTA Tap-dance  

 
Visit our websites, or get in touch:  

➢ admin@northamptonshiredance.co.uk 
➢ www.northamptonshiredance.co.uk 
➢ www.pilatesbynatalie.co.uk 

    

                  Follow us on Instagram! >>>  

o Street 
o Contemporary 
o Musical Theatre 

 

Find us at The Woodyard, right here in Naseby! 
 

mailto:admin@northamptonshiredance.co.uk
http://www.northamptonshiredance.co.uk/
http://www.pilatesbynatalie.co.uk/


 
 
  

 

 
 

 

NASEBY GOOD NEIGHBOURS 
 

Dare we hope that we’re nearing the end of the coronavirus crisis?  Or at least the 
beginning of the end?  Maybe, if we keep our fingers crossed… 
The Good Neighbours team would like to thank all our volunteers for helping 
friends and neighbours and making a difficult time a little easier.  We would also 
like to thank the Kelmarsh Windfarm Community Benefit and Western Power 
Distribution for their extremely generous grants.  All this support enabled us to 
help local residents with: 
 

• monthly prescription collections; • befriending phone calls; 

• heaters when they ran out of oil; • lifts to vaccination centres; 

• vouchers for food and gifts over 
Christmas; 

• thank you gifts for healthcare 
workers. 

 

We’re intending to keep the Good Neighbours initiative going in the background 
of daily village life and would be interested to hear what you think we could do to 
help local people.  Our recent consultation indicated that respondents would be 
happy for us to offer practical help to other villages when necessary, and 
suggested the following for residents: 
 

• IT support for online shopping 
/ zoom calls; 

• a listening ear; 

• walking buddies; 

• phone calls to keep people 
connected. 

• a book club or sit and sew club 
(these already exist in non-covid 
times); 

• hampers of food and gifts; 

• shopping / prescription collections; 

Can you think of anything else? 
We do offer all the above through Good Neighbours but have had relatively few 
requests for help.  We hope that this is because people are generally managing ok 
BUT - if you would like help, or company, or are struggling in any way at all, do let 
us know and we will work out a way to make things a little easier for you. 
If you have registered as a volunteer, and your life is becoming busier as 
restrictions ease, we can easily take your name off the list - simply email 
goodneighbours.nasebypc@gmail.com.  Or, if you would like to be added to the 
list, please send your name, address, telephone number and a summary of the 
things you’d be happy to help with to the same email address.  With thanks again. 
 

Liz Capell, 16 Nutcote                01604 740568 
Penny Nicholson, 17 Newlands               goodneighbours.nasebypc@gmail.com 
Felicity Ryan, Aysgarth, High Street               07759 076161 
Chris Bignell, Squirrels’ Run, 24 Nutcote      01604 743009 

 



 

 

 
 

NASEBY’S WHATSAPP GROUPS 
 

Naseby Village: great for asking for help, appeals, 
support, lost/found, donating or selling items, 
recommendations plus village or local events. 

Neighbourhood Watch: purely for alerts about village 
or local crime, concerns, scams or suspicious activity. 

GROUP RULES: Be kind and respectful. No bullying, politics, spam 
or controversial posts. Take conversations outside the group. 

Text: 07739 435744 stating which group you would like to join 

HOUSEHOLD WASTE RECYCLING CENTRES 

 

 

 

 

 BRIXWORTH 
Opening hours: 
Monday 10am to 6pm 
Tuesday Closed 
Wednesday Closed 
Thursday 10am to 6pm 
Friday  10am to 6pm 
Saturday 10am to 6pm 
Sunday  10am to 6pm 
  
Address: Scaldwell Rd, Brixworth, 
Northants, NN6 9YE (8 miles away)  
No appointment needed—site may 
close temporarily during the day to 
disperse queuing traffic obstructing 
the approach roads. Vehicles may 
be asked to return at a later time.  

 
 

 MARKET HARBOROUGH 
Opening hours: 
Monday 9am to 5pm 
Tuesday 9am to 5pm 
Wednesday 9am to 5pm 
Thursday Closed 
Friday  Closed 
Saturday 9am to 5pm 
Sunday  9am to 5pm 
  
Address: Riverside, Market Harboro, 
Leic, LE16 7PT (8 miles away) 
Appointment needed—Vehicles are 
only allowed access to the site with a 
pre-booked online appointment: 
www.leicestershire.gov.uk/popular-
now/book-a-waste-site-appointment  

 

 NASBEY HQ  
Opening hours:  
Monday 7am–7.30pm 
Tuesday 7am–7.30pm 
Wednesday 7am–7.30pm 
Thursday 7am–7.30pm 
Friday 7am–7.30pm 
Saturday 7am–7.30pm 
Sunday 9am–3pm 

 

 

 


